EGGLESCLIFFE AREA RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (EARA)
MINUTES OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Monday 3rd February 2020
The Pot & Glass PH

Present: Shane Sellers (Chair), Ruth Greenwood, Councillor Maureen Rigg, Neville Thompson, Norman Douglas and Doug Nicholson.

1. Welcome: Shane welcomed and thanked those present.

2. Apologies: Brian Robinson (Vice-Chair), Kathie Hatfield, Richard Crouch, Jan Crouch, Pam Rawlinson and Councillor Stefan Houghton.

3. Minutes of previous Meeting: The January meeting of EARA cancelled, so there were no minutes.

There was discussion about the artwork EARA had previously talked about for Stoney Bank. There was some confusion as to whether EARA had agreed to the proposed artwork by Andrew McKeown, but the Chair informed members we had not.

Nev Thompson produced a pamphlet relating to the Tees Sculpture Trail (Darlington) he had picked up, indicating that a number of art projects had already been agreed. The Chair confirmed that EARA had not agreed to any artwork as we had not seen the proposals from the artist.

Doug Nicholson would make enquiries with Lucy Chapman, River Tees Rediscovered, and Shane Sellers would ring her personally.

4. EARA Events

a. The Great Community Quiz final – 4th April 2020, at Mickleby, North Yorkshire.
b. Egglescliffe 2020 Summer Fete and scarecrow event – Meetings were due to be set up with Egglescliffe and Eaglescliffe Parish Council and the EARA Events Committee to move this event forward. The date for the events had already been set for Sunday 12th July 2020.
c. Riverside Walk from the Tees Barrage to Yarm. As Kathie was unable to attend this meeting, it was agreed to put this on hold until the next meeting. 

5. Egglescliffe Volunteers Gardening Section – Richard Crouch was unable to attend this meeting and sent his apologies. He did, however, forward a meeting to the Chair that he asked to be brought to the attention of members. The points he wanted raising were:

a. Richard is still owed £39.39 for purchases he had made. Neville would arrange for a cheque to be given to Richard.
b. Richard was looking forward to handing the Parish Hall garden to Ruth and Co, after the Spring display. We are, however, awaiting the removal of the Christmas Tree so that primula could be planted, and the barrels have been netted to prevent squirrels stealing the tulip bulbs. On the War Memorial clumps of narcissi are coming through, and the Ricinus and Amaranthus seeds are ready to be sown.
c. Richard and Jan have volunteered to do their bit for the Thursday 7th May with their talk on “VE Day – A Day to Remember”. They do not yet know if the Parish Council still need them.

6. Financial Update: - Neville Thompson, the new Treasurer had changed the authorities for the signing of cheques. He was also looking at the possibility of EARA being able to carry out online banking as, at the moment, there is no such facility and EARA do not have a cheque guarantee card.

The Chair stated that, although the EARA committee had previously agreed to put aside £1,200 for a defibrillator for the Parish Hall, he had not purchased it as of yet. He was waiting for conformation for the Parish Hall Committee that they would pay for the secure cabinet to house the defibrillator, which would cost around £600. Once this had been confirmed in writing and the money transferred, EARA would buy the defibrillator.

7. The Great British Spring Clean – The Chair informed members that he had signed up for the aforementioned activity and was seeking their approval to move it forward. The Chair explained that The Great British Spring Clean was to take place between Friday 20th March and Monday 13th April 2020, and that we would need to look at seeking support from residents and local councils.

Members agreed for EARA to be involved in this event. The Chair would move it forward. 

8. First Aid Training at Egglescliffe Hall – As Kathie Hatfield was unable to attend tonight’s meeting, it was agreed to postpone this agenda item until EARA’s next meeting.

9. AOB

a. Annual EARA meal – Doug Nicholson inquired as to whether we would still have an annual meal. Members agreed that we would, but this would take place in August during the school’s summer break.
b. Ruth Greenwood mentioned that the EPHA committee had become depleted and were looking for members.

10. [bookmark: _GoBack]Next Meeting – The next meeting of the EARA committee would take place on Monday 2nd March 2020.
